
October 30, 2006 

 
 
 

 
To the Honorable Common Council  
  Public Works Committee 

City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 

 
 File No. 050938 is a file to vacate a portion of the West Side of North Humboldt Boulevard 
located South of East Chambers Street, in the 3rd Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by 

the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Milwaukee to eliminate existing and possible building 
encroachments to support the Alterra Post building. 
 

 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. At the request of the Commissioner of Public Works, the petitioner provided:  
 

Benefit Assessments $64.00 

 
 Since this time, the legal description of the portion of right-of-way to be vacated changed. With 
the increase in the vacation limits, the benefit assessment will also increase. The figure is being 

recalculated based upon the new frontage.  The deposit will be made before the November 14
th

 Common 
Council meeting. Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission 
at its regular meeting on October 30, 2006, recommended approval of the subject file conditioned on 
receipt of the deposit. 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 
 

 
Rocky Marcoux  

Executive Secretary  

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Michael D'Amato 


